MINUTES OF THE MARCH 2004 MEETING

BY MARK DeFLORIA

President Dan Calabrace called to order the March 16" 2004 meeting of the
Western Pennsylvania Region of the Antique Automobile Club of America at 7:34
PM. The meeting was held at the American Legion Post 982 (Pipetown) Hall,
Latrobe, PA. Thirty-eight (38) members were in attendance. The meeting was
opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Secretary Mark DeFloria read the minutes from the February 17" General Meeting.
A motion was made by Howard Finney to accept the minutes as read. Debbie
Sheetz seconded the motion. All voted in favor.

Tom Milligan read the Treasures Report. Ron Underwood made a motion to accept
the report as read, seconded by Alen Wood. All voted in favor.

OLD BUSINESS
Membership: 2004 Dues are due. Please send your dues to Tom Milligan.

Second reading for Tom and Robin Bradish. Howard Finney made a motion to
accept both Tom and Robin into the Region. Charlie Schifano seconded the
motion. Members voted to accept. Welcome to our region Tom and Robin.

Web Page & Newsletter: The web page has a new look. Mark asked that the
members check it out and make suggestions. Members are asked to let Mark
know their email address.

WPR Points: Mark DeFloria reported that the 2003 WPR Points are printed on
the front envelope of the Round-Up. Mark also had available complete listings of
tickets sales and points. Dan Calabrace announced that the point structure will
remain the same as last year.

2004 Chance Car: Stan and Eleanor have tickets for the mustang. Please see
them to arrange to get the car. The car is ready to go.... The date for the chance
car to go off was moved to Saturday September 25, 2004.



NEW BUSINESS

Annual Picnic : Debbie Sheetz, Mark DeFloria and Tom Milligan volunteered to
chair the Annual Picnic that will be held on July 25" . More to come.

Club Apparel: John Kuhns continues to take orders for Club Apparel. Club
Jackets need to be ordered in lots of 6, so please get your orders in to John. John
displayed a new pullover jacket. The jacket will be available at a price of $60.00.
Order form will be available in April Round-Up.

Kick-Off Party: The chairperson for the Kick-off party is John Kuhns. It will be on
May 1%, Make your reservations now!

Tour Chairperson: Charlie Schifano has volunteered to chair the summer tours.
Charlie reported on several tours “in the works.” Please talk to Charlie about doing
a tour this year.

Annual Car Show: Dan Calabrace reported that the Show will be on September 5,
2005 this year. Dan explained some changes that are being made regarding
classes and judging sheets.

MISCELLANEOUS

The Badge Fine Kitty was $393.25 for the March Meeting. $1.50 was collected
from badge fines. The Region's portion of the 50/50 ($34.50) was added to the
Badge Fine Kitty, bringing the total to $429.25. Lois Malinish’s name was drawn.
Lois was not present. The Kitty amount for the April meeting will be $429.25. It
pays to attend.

At 8:50 Howard Finney made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Luella Bell
seconded the motion. All voted in favor.

A video program and discussion illustrating the benefits of National AACA was
provided by Howard Finney. Howard was recently appointed the Chairman of
Development and Support Eastern Division for the AACA. Thank You Howard.




